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Memorandum 
June 13, 2024 
 
TO: Planning and Zoning Commission 
 Julie Couch, Town Manager 
  
FROM: Israel Roberts, AICP 
 Planning Manager 
  
SUBJECT: FINAL PLAT FOR THE ORR ROAD ESTATES ADDITION (REVISED) 
 
BACKGROUND:  This is a request for approval of a Final Plat of the Orr Road Estates Addition.  
The 19.7-acre tract of land contains six (6) residential lots, is located at the southwest corner of 
Orr Road (FM 317) and Stacy Road, and is zoned for the (RE-2) Two-acre Ranch Estate District.  
Applicant: Michael Westfall, Westfall Engineering, representing owners Brian and Janna Jarvis. 
 
STATUS OF ISSUE:  The proposed Final plat reflects the development of six (6) single-family 
lots.  All lots will have direct access to Orr Road (FM 317). 
 
The (RE-2) Two-acre Ranch Estate District requires that each lot be a minimum of two-acres in 
area, have access to a street, and be a minimum of 200-feet width.  All lots meet those criteria.   
 
In the State of Texas, the plat application process is a ministerial process, meaning that if the plat 
application conforms to the zoning for the subject property, as well as the subdivision and 
development regulations, the municipal government must approve the plat. 
 
Parks, Open Space and Trails 
As part of the standard development process for a new single-family subdivision, the 
Comprehensive Subdivision Ordinance (CSO) requires the payment of a Parkland Dedication fee.  
The fee is a fixed amount of $2,000 per lot.  For a six (6) lot single-family subdivision, the fee 
would be $12,000.   
 
However, the code also allows the acceptance of land when strategically appropriate.  In this case, 
due to the location of the development, and in accordance with the Park Master Plan, the plat 
reflects a 30-feet wide tract of land (Lot 1X) that will be dedicated to the Town of Fairview.  The 
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land, matches the width of parkland that was dedicated from the Remington Park Addition to the 
west (shown as Lot 3X – Remington Park) and provides the accessibility to extend a trail from 
Beaver Run Park to Orr Road (and eventually to the Trinity Hiking and Equestrian Trail along 
Lake Lavon).  The Plat also reflects the dedication of a 15’ feet wide trail easement along Orr 
Road.  This was accepted instead of the Parkland Dedication fee with the approval of the 
Preliminary plat by Town Council. 
 
Under the new Subdivision Ordinance, a Park Development fee of $2,000 will also be assessed 
with the issuance of a building permit each home. 
 
Drainage 
The owner has included language in both the Deed Restrictions and the Final Plat that requires 
the lot owners to accept upstream stormwater flows, to release the flows downstream where they 
are currently being released, and to remove any responsibility of the town for stormwater 
maintenance on the lots.   This is acceptable to town staff and will provide the necessary 
responsibilities to the new lot owners. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: Staff recommends APPROVAL as presented. 
 
BUDGET: N/A 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

• Locator 
• Exhibits 
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